
School Advisory Council (SAC) November 4, 219 Minutes 

1. Ms. Oppy welcomed everyone; Ms. Hamid had joined us an put her 

name on the ballot. We need to have more parents and community 

members than staff. Ms. Oppy had called and left messages with 

parents who have shown interest.  

2. Ms. Bryan motioned to accept the minutes and Ms. Acevedo 

seconded the motion 

3. We need a second co-chair, or we will need to change the bylaws as 

well as a new secretary.   

4. Mr. Valesco and Ms. Rogers were voted in as members. If you know 

of any parents invite them to come attend the meeting. 

5. Mr. Valesco gave Ms. Oppy the agenda from the north area school 

advisory council. They noted that they are adding more head start 

programs, ID badges (students being charged), cell phone motion to 

collect phones, and school uniforms. We are able to look into 

requiring school uniforms.  

6. Ms. Luckenbach stated that in the past we have voted numerous 

times in the past on this matter. Historically this has not passed. In 

order to vote you need to provide samples and plan for families that 

may have financial difficulty.  A few parents have been asking about 

uniforms and have approached Ms. Lewis. Ms. Bryan spoke about 

uniforms that her children have had in the past, offering more 

examples. We would need to consider who will assist with ordering 

the uniforms. Ms. Oppy will set up a survey to see the parent interest.  

Mr. Valesco stated that they can enforce it and will speak to Mr. Bold 

regarding the matter.  

Principals Report: last week and the week before we held our just 

say no to drugs and Ms. Cunninham lead it. The students really 

enjoyed it and we had a culminating video to highlight the days. We 

also had our storybook parade on Halloween, and it was a huge 

success.  

Our school store opened for the first time and the students were able 

to buy prizes with their SOAR tickets.  

We received our headphone order for our ESOL students, and will be 

passed out to teachers. They will be working on the imagine learning 

program. Ms. Oppy is working with Ms. Dejo and Ms. Milord for ESOL 



groups. Our Veterans day lunch is tomorrow. A letter was set home 

today from Ms. Eagan notifying parents that she has been 

recommended for a new position in the county. She goes before the 

school board on Wednesday and our cadre director will be on 

campus tomorrow to talk about the process for selecting the principal.  

 

Celebrations/ Concerns: Ms. Oppy went to the student government 

meeting they reviewed recommendations student made and how they 

categorized them. Ms. Luckenbach stated that they raised 1,200 

dollars for the STEM program with the Dominos fundraiser. She is 

planning on holding a Crispy Cream fundraiser in January. The title 

one training academy/ workshops will be held on November 21st at 

Boulevard Heights, December 19th will be held at Atlantic West.  

 

Ms. Bryan motioned to adjourn, and Ms. Acevedo seconded the 

motion.  

 


